

      MINUTES OF THE HUNTERS HILL BRIDGE CLUB COMMITTEE MEETING





           2 January 2019
PRESENT:  B. Ternes, C. Sheldrake, B. Allen, R. Templeton, L. Allen, F. Templeton, G. Lawson, K. De Palo, 
APOLOGIES:  H. Sharwood, H. Hobbs
MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING:  Agreed 
BUSINESS ARISING FROM PREVIOUS MEETING: 
1. Bar Codes: Held over
2. Anita Curtis & Nigel Rosendorff: LA will ask both teachers for a comprehensive list of lessons. Nigel is to be booked for April 10, May 8 & June 12. LA is to firm up the issue of remuneration for both teachers.
3. Christmas Party: Feedback from members was very positive. LA advised that there were 7 no shows & suggested that this year’s advertising material should emphasise the need for members to advise the Committee if they’ve accepted & subsequently find they can’t attend.  The total cost of the party was $3771.

4. Microphone: It was agreed that RT should purchase a new microphone.
5. Air Conditioning: One of the units is still not working. This should be followed up in a couple of weeks.
6. No Fear Teams Event: The “no fear” group will be polled for interest. In the meantime, the matter is to be held over.
CORRESPONDENCE: 
All correspondence per agenda was noted.
MEMBERSHIP SECRETARY’S REPORT:

     
The applications for membership (see attached) were approved.

It was noted that Robyn Caldwell is recently deceased.
NEW BUSINESS:
1. Bank Authorisations: Bob Ternes moved the following:
· That, in view of Iain Clark’s resignation from the Committee, any  authority he previously had to sign, or in any way authorise, any bank instruments on behalf of the Club should be revoked;
· That Ross Templeton should be a signatory, on behalf of the Club, to all bank instruments; and

· That Bob Allen & Bob Ternes continue to be signatories, on behalf of the Club, to all bank instruments.

The resolution was approved unanimously.
2. Saturday Bridge: BT advised that the Club has been approached by Sydney Bridge who would like to use the Club’s dealing machine in return for a small maintenance fee. The Committee agreed that the machine is fundamental to the smooth operation of the Club & that this request should be declined.
3. Members Booklets: There was some discussion concerning minor changes to the booklet.
4. Library: KDP raised the issue of books apparently missing from the library. Matter held over pending discussion with Sarah.
TREASURER’S REPORT: 

       See report attached. 

TOURNAMENT SECRETARY’S REPORT: 
            No report
MASTERPOINT SECRETARY’S REPORT:

             RT advised that all masterpoints will be done this week.
NEXT MEETING:  Wednesday 6 February 10.45am 




           Meeting finished 12.10pm

TO DO

1. LA to liaise with Anita Curtis & Nigel Rosendorff.
2. RT to purchase new microphone
3. BT to advise Sydney Bridge of decision concerning dealing machine
